
 

 

   

 
 

 
JIB-PMES PROMULGATION 192:  14th September 2022 
                    

Monday 19th September – Bank Holiday for the State Funeral of 
HM Queen Elizabeth II 

 
 
 
Following the passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, the government has decided to make the occasion of her 
State Funeral (Monday 19th September 2022) a Bank Holiday. 
 
Given the nature and the timescales associated with this decision, it is not possible for the JIB-PMES to accommodate 
this additional Bank Holiday within the 2022 holiday pay scheme.  
 
JIB-PMES Board members have discussed this matter and, as a Board, have agreed that there will be an extra bank 
holiday under the JIB-PMES collective agreement. The Board has also determined that the arrangements made for this 
additional day will be outside those outlined in National Working Rule 5, and will be as follows: 
 

• All operatives employed under the NWRA for Plumbing and Mechanical Engineering Services shall be 
entitled to an additional day’s paid holiday to be taken on Monday 19th September 2022 

• Operatives required to work on Monday 19th September shall be entitled to be paid as for a normal working 
day and will receive an alternative paid day off in lieu to be taken at a mutually agreed date with their 
employer, before the end of 2022 

• Operatives will be paid 7.5 hours at their basic rate of pay for this additional holiday day. 
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